
To: Senator Gil Keith-Agaran, Chair 

Senate Committee Members 

I strongly support HB 1726 (Joel's Law). 

My name is Nadine Onodera, and I am the Founder of Parents of Murdered 
Children in Hawaii. Over 32 years ago my son Michael was assassinated in our 
home in Hawaii Kai. Mike was 24 years old with no enemies or behavioral 
problems. He was a full time computer specialist at First Hawaiian Bank and a UH 
student. 

Our neighbor, Deputy Attorney General Jay W. Nelson, had a long history of drug 
and alcohol abuse. About two months before my son's death, Jay sexually 
assaulted me and threatened to kill my husband. He meant to kill my husband 
Carl but mistook my son for Carl. Jay placed a gun against Mike's forehead 
because there was a bruise around the bullet hole indicating he restrained him 
before pulling the trigger. 

The case is still unsolved, and I have come to accept it will always be, but it would 
give me and my family great comfort to know that others who died as Mike did 
will have their murderers punished appropriately. 

Thank you 

Nadine Onodera, a Bereaved Mom 



From: 
Sent: 
To:· 
Cc: 
Subject: 

HB1726 
Submitted on: 2/28/2016 

mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov 
Sunday, February 28, 2016 10:07 PM 
JDL Testimony 

*Submitted testimony for HB1726 on Feb 29, 2016 lO:OOAM* 

Testimony for JDL on Feb 29, 2016 1 O:OOAM in Conference Room 016 

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing 
.----~~C-ar-l-Ju-b-an--'"-~--.l'l,.--~~ln~d-iv-id-u-al~~-.l'l~~S-u-p-po-rt~---.1 1 No I 

Comments: 

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or 
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the 
convening of the public hearing. 
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webmaster@capitol. hawaii .gov 
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